
 

 

 
The Honourable Justice Iain Ross, President 
Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
MELBOURNE  VIC  3000 
 
By email: AMOD@fwc.gov.au; chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au  
 
 
4 October 2017 
 
 
Dear Associate,  
 
AM2014/263 – Children’s Services Award 2010 
 
I write in relation to the above matter and refer to the recent Full Bench decision1 regarding the 
plain language re-drafting of tranche 2 awards and the Mention before his Honour on 11 September 
2017.  
 
We apologise that United Voice was not present at this Mention.  On reading the transcript of 
proceedings, his Honour stated that he will ask the Award Modernisation Section to write to the 
non-attending parties asking them to confirm within 7 days which substantive matters they are 
pressing.2 
 
United Voice has not received such correspondence.  However, we wish to confirm the following 
substantive items United Voice will continue to press in relation to the Children’s Services Award 
2010: 

 S6  

 S14 

 S19 

 S20 

 S23  

 S30  

We withdraw item S16 in relation to a programming and administrative tasks allowance. 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Natalie Dabarera 
Industrial Officer  
United Voice National Office 
Ph: 02 8204 3048  

                                                           
1
 [2017] FWCFB 4447. 

2
 See Transcript of Proceedings, 11 September 2017 at PN161.  
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